


Expulsion of Aliens 

4. With regard to Chapter IV of the Report, my delegation 
congratulates the Commission on the 



8. The new draft article 23(2) is also wider than the former article 14(2) in 
another way. While the former draft article 14(2) only applied if the alien 
has been sentenced to death, the new draft article 23(3) will apply if the alien 
( and I quote) "would be threatened with the death penalty". The phrase 
"would be threatened" is so broad and open-ended as to be practically all­
encompassing. It appears to be a phrase designed to ensure that abolitionist 
States will never be allowed to expel an alien to any retentionist State under 
any circumstances. 

9. My delegation is unable to agree with or accept this provision, whether 
in its new, wider iteration as the new draft article 23(2), or in its less 
ambitious incarnation as the former draft article 14(2). There is simply no 
customary international law obligation to the effect that a State that has 
abolished the death penalty is then ipso facto bound to prohibit the transfer 
of a person to another State where the death penalty may be imposed, 
without seeking the relevant guarantee. Whether it chooses to bind itself to 
do so by undertaking specific treaty obligations is a different matter, one that 
is distinct from a decision not to apply the death penalty domestically. 

10. My delegation understands that there have been concerns 
expressed by some states that the topic of expulsion of aliens is not suitable 
for codification. We are of the view that we should keep all options open, 
including the possibility that the outcome of the Commission's work 



state as set out in draft article A. This is in line with the views our delegation 
had previously expressed in that rather than focus on the right of States, 
intergovernmental organisations or non-governmental organisations to offer 
assistance to an affected state, the emphasis should be more correctly on the 
duty of the State that receives offers of assistance to give serious 
consideration to such offers. We look forward to the continued progress 
made by the Commission on this topic. 

13. Thank you Mr Chairman. 
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